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MAY I 91994 ,

Docket No. 030-30334 License No. 20-281334)1 (Expired)

American Bio-Technologies, Inc.
C/O Intracel, Inc.
A'ITN: Simon McKenzie

President
359 Allston Street
Cambridge, MA 02139

Dear Mr. McKenzie:
,

'

SUBJECT: Special Inspection No. 030-30334/94-001
5

This letter refers to a special safety inspection conducted by Sheri A. Arredondo, of this
1 office, on April 27,1994, at the above address and at 320 Putnam Avenue, Cambridge,

Massachusetts of activities authorized by the above listed NRC license and subsequent .
-

telephone conversation on May 3,1994, between Dr. Brent Dorval and Ms. Arredondo. The
; inspection was limited to a review of the storage of radioactive materials at your facilities and

'

their decommissioning.>

! Your company was notified in a letter dated February 7,1994 to William Terry Elliott that
your application for a new license was deficient and that additional information was required.,

In a telephone conversation on March 31,1994 between Dr. Dorval and Steven Shaffer, ofi

this office, we were notified that you no longer desire to request an NRC license.;

Consequently, Mr. Shaffer requested that you submit the results of your closeout survey. Asj

L of May 3,1994 the NRC had not received the required results of your closeout survey.

From discussions with you during the inspection, and subsequent phone call, we understand
that you will complete 1) the final disposition of all radioactive waste, and 2) a!

comprehensive survey for radiation, radioactive materials, and radioactive contamination that*

may exist at your facilities located at 359 Allston Street and 320 Putnam Avenue, Cambridge,

|
Massachusetts. We further understand that you will submit the above corresponding <

paperwork to our office.
i

Failure to complete the actions addressed in this letter by June 15,1994 may lead to
'

enforcement actions.
L

Within the scope of this inspection, no violations were identified.
1
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American Bio-Technologies, Inc. -2-

In accordance with Section 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," Part 2, Title 10, Code of
Federal Regulations, a copy of this letter will be placed in the Public Document Room. No
reply to this letter is required.

Sincerely,

Original Signed By:
Mohamed M. Shanbaky

Mohamed M. Shanbaky, Chief
Research and Development Section
Division of Radiation Safety

and Safeguards

cc:

Public Document Room (PDR)
Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
Commonwealth of Massachusetts

bec:
Region I Docket Room (w/ concurrences)
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